Historic District Commission

Meeting at the Sanbornton Public Library

June 14, 7 pm

Attendees:  Linda Salatiello, Abby Mercer, Liz Merry, Bill Tobin, Steve Ober

1.  Minutes of April 2010: The minutes had not been reviewed so they will be voted on at the next meeting
2.  Welcome: Bill Tobin has been appointed as a member of the Historic District Commission and Emily Vinton has been appointed as an alternate. Elizabeth (Liz) Merry has been re-appointed as a member of the HDC by the Selectmen as well.  Welcome to Bill.

3. Application for painting of the Post Office by Schroeder Construction.

The committee met with Jon Burbank, owner of the Post Office to review color options for repainting the building.  The Commission approved unanimously the re-painting in white with green trim in accordance with the standards set by the Post Office Service.  They should be close replication of what currently exists, although Jon advised us that he would paint the window frames a dark green.  Liz Merry will send out notices to the abutters that this will be happening, however no public meeting is required as the colors will remain the same.  She will also send the applicant (Schroeder) and Jon Burbank the approved documentation as well as send the application fee to the Town for deposit into the HDC fund.  

4. Boundary of the Historic District and placement of signs.

The Commission reviewed the map and description of the boundaries of the HDC and agreed that the ideal situation would be to have the area surveyed so that boundaries would be formally set.  In the interim, the Commission agreed that Liz will advise the Selectmen that the HDC would like to set markers in the ground to identify the significant points on Hwy 132 (both ways), Hunkins Pond Road, and Gulf Road.  The signs should be moved to correspond as closely as possible to those markers as they are not in the right place on Hunkins Pond Road, which has led to confusion about who is to adhere to the guidelines. A new sign needs to be made for Rte. 132 going south.

Steve Ober will ask Betsy about where signs can be made and Liz will ask Doug Cutillo who is having signs made for Steele Hill so that they are in keeping with the current style. 
5.  Revised Guidelines
A work schedule for drafting the guidelines was approved for the subcommittee:  

· June 21 send in feedback regarding significant issues

· June 28: meeting at the Library to work on them

· August 16: another work session

· September 20: finalize the draft and plan for socialization and public sessions

6.  Steele Hill Signs

Liz will find out what the status is on the signage. 

7.  Meeting Schedule:

· September 20, 2010

A schedule will be set on that date for the 2011 calendar year. 

These will be held in the Library at 7 pm and will be posted in the Library, Town Office and Post Office.

6. The meeting was adjourned at 8: 15 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Elizabeth H. Merry

President 

Sanbornton Historic District Commission

